TC Agenda 09.11.19 ITEM F.1.

From:

Liz Lusk

To:

McGuigan, Patrick

Subject:

Opposition to proposed 2 hour parking on 400&500 block Virginia Terrace

Date:

Tuesday, September 10, 2019 12:18:10 PM

Dear Transportation Commissioners,

I oppose two hour parking on the 400 & 500 blocks of Virginia Terrace.

Can't we get together a neighborhood/area plan for parking rather than pushing and shoving the parking issues around the streets as issues arise?

Unfortunately I cannot make it to tomorrow evening's public meeting. Please consider this my "registered" opposition to the proposal.

Thanks. Liz Lusk 452 Virginia Terrace Madison, WI 53726 From:

kathleen marcin

Subject:

McGuigan, Patrick
2 hour parking on the 400 block of Virginia Ter.

Date:

Tuesday, September 10, 2019 4:30:12 PM

Dear Mr. McGuigan,

I'm writing in regards to the 2 hour parking proposal on the 400 block of Virginia Ter. I strongly oppose the 2 hour parking restriction on the 400 block of Virginia Ter. I have a unique situation in where I share a driveway and there is already no parking in front of my house. I have two teenage boys, one of which is driving and the other will be soon. My husband also has a company vehicle. Limited parking even more would be a great inconvenience to my family. I can't even imagine the craziness of shuffling cars in a 2 hour zone, even with a resident parking pass. I am told my husband's work vehicle would not qualify for a parking pass.

We are also in the middle of a remodel. I'm not sure what that means for my contractors, but I'm sure it would be an inconvenience.

If parking is limited to 2 hours, I imagine that students and teachers of West High would run out during their lunch break and shuffle cars around to avoid being ticketed. The students and teachers that park along Virginia ter. have been very respectful.

I am told that there is concern with a safety issue due to the narrowing of the streets when cars are parked on both sides in the winter time. I feel the proposed plan to clear the streets of snow by limited parking for a few hours once a week will solve this problem.

Thank you, Kate Marcin 402 Virginia Ter.